

Preparatory Campus, The Drive, Camps Bay, 8005 • PO Box 32035, Camps Bay, 8040 Tel: 021 438 8075 • Fax: 021 438 2657 • Email: admin@campsbayprep.co.za www.campsbayschools.co.za

**Newsletter 36/2018** 31 October 2018

Assembly: A reminder to all our children that we will be supporting
Peninsula School Feeding Association this term.
Kindly send coins to school in order for us to fill our cans and support this worthy charity.

Every cent you donate goes to feeding hungry children every school day!

Provided the second of the sec



Courtesy Cup recipients.



Preparatory Campus, The Drive, Camps Bay, 8005 • PO Box 32035, Camps Bay, 8040 Tel: 021 438 8075 • Fax: 021438 2657 • Email: admin@campsbayprep.co.za www.campsbayschools.co.za

**36/2018** 31 October 2018

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s):

#### **THANK YOU:**

Gr RNL and RJE held a very successful Snack Sale last Thursday. Thank you to all the parents in these two Grade R classes who helped bake and serve our children. It was a lovely memorable Snack Sale and enjoyed by all!

#### **COACH ERIN:**

It is with regret that we will be saying goodbye to Coach Erin at the end of this year. He has been our Sports Coordinator since January 2016 and we have been blessed with well run and organised sports events, exciting PE lessons, soccer coaching and matches. We wish Coach Erin all the best as he furthers his teaching career as a Gr 7 teacher at de Vrijzee Primary School in Goodwood.

We shall certainly miss you Coach Erin!

#### **CLASS GROUPS 2019:**

The 2019 Class lists are drawn up at the end of the year. Teachers, in consultation with the Senior School Management team, allocate learners to classes for next year. Many factors and criteria are taken into consideration. It is a process that involves careful deliberation and placement. I cannot accommodate requests for children to be placed in certain classes with certain teachers as this sets a precedent and it is an unprofessional practice. It is also unfair on other children and parents at the school if some children are given preference. Teachers and class lists are presented at the end of the year in your final school report.

Thank you for your support and understanding.

#### POPS & PTA MEETING:THURSDAY, 08<sup>TH</sup> NOVEMBER AT 08H00

All 2018 Class Reps and parents are invited to attend an exciting meeting taking place at the Primary Campus on Thursday, 08 November at 08h00.

#### **GRADE 2 PARENTS: INFORMATION MEETING MONDAY, 12TH NOVEMBER AT 08H00**

All current Grade 2 parents who have children starting at the Primary School next year, must please attend an important **Information Meeting** being held in the school hall at the **Primary Campus on Monday, 12**November 2018 at 8 am - 10 am.

#### SGB BY-ELECTION: TUESDAY, 13<sup>TH</sup> NOVEMBER AT 17H00

The by-election is set for Tuesday 13 November at 17h00 in the primary school hall prior to the Budget Meeting which will follow at 17h30. A quorum of 10% of parents is required in the by-election so please diarise this date to make your vote count! We encourage parents/guardians, in the interests of equity on the SGB as well as to increase the representation of the Prep campus to consider standing for election.

#### PROPOSED BUDGET FOR 2019: TUESDAY, 13<sup>TH</sup> NOVEMBER AT 17H30

This serves as fourth notification that the CBPS budget presentation will take place on **Tuesday, 13th November 2018 at 17h30** in the Kumon Room, opposite reception, on the Primary School Campus. The budget for 2019 will be available to view in the bursar's office from 30<sup>th</sup> October 2018. *Please see an attached letter re agenda for the meeting.* 

## THANK YOU BREAKFAST IN CAMPS BAY PREP SCHOOL HALL FOR ALL OUR PARENTS WHO HAVE HELPED US IN ANY WAY IN 2018 - FRIDAY, 16TH NOVEMBER:

All our parents and guardians who have assisted us in any way this year are cordially invited to join us for our **Thank You Breakfast** in the school hall on **Friday, I 6th November** from **07h30 – 08h45.** 

We would like to show you our thanks and gratitude for the awesome help you have given us in making 2018 another year of success, achievement and happiness at Camps Bay Prep campus. Please join us for tea, coffee and breakfast treats!

you y

MULH



# SUPERHEROES & CIVVIES DAY: FRIDAY, 23<sup>RD</sup> NOVEMBER 2018 For our final 2018 charity, we are supporting PENINSULA SCHOOL FEEDING ASSOCIATION.

Children may come to school dressed in their civvies to support this excellent charity.

Please allow your child to bring some coins along to school to support PSFA as each class has their own collection tin. In the Monday 26 November assembly we will do the handover to PSFA.

#### **PLEASE SAVE THESE DATES:**

**NATIVITY PLAY: Reception Grade** will be having their annual Nativity Play on **Friday 30 November at 09h00** in the Christian Life Camps Bay. Refreshments will be served afterwards.

**CELEBRATION: Grade I's and 2's** will be celebrating their annual CELEBRATION on **Monday 3 December at 08h30** at Christian Life Camps Bay. This is the day we celebrate our children's strengths and request you to please join us. You will be receiving a formal invitation in November. Thank you to Christian Life Camps Bay for always being so willing to assist us when we require a larger venue!

#### **DATES TO DIARISE:**

Thur	01/11	POPS Meeting for Gr 2 parents	08h00 am to finalise Gr 2 farewell
Mon	05/11	Ms. Jodi's Special Day	Happy Birthday Ms. Jodi Evans
Fri	09/11	Mrs. Lyons Special Day	Happy Birthday Mrs. Angella Lyons
Mon	12/11	Information Meeting Gr 3,2019	For Gr 2 parents from 08h00-10h00 at CBPS
Tue	13/11	SGB By-Election	17h00 in the Primary School Hall
Tue	13/11	CBPS Budget	17h30 in the Kumon Room at CBPS
Fri	16/11	Thank You Breakfast	For all 2018 helping parents & guardians! From
			07h30 – 08h45, please join us as we say THANK
			YOU!
Fri	23/11	Superhero & Civvies Day	All may come to school dressed up in civvies.
			Please bring coins along!
Sun	25/11	Ms. Serelda's Special Day	Happy Birthday Ms. Serelda van Rhyn
Fri	30/11	Gr R Nativity	09h00 at Christian Life Camps Bay
Mon	03/12	Celebration (Gr 1&2)	08h30 at Christian Life Camps Bay

#### **COURTESY CUP:**

Congratulations to the following children for doing the right thing even when it is hard.

GR R: Luke Nicholson, Declan Tucker, Emily Whitehead

GR 1: James Read, Will Tremeer, Vittoria Vanti

GR 2: Nia-Logan Damons, Alex Matarise, Azile Nggula

#### **MONITORS:**

We say well done to the following learners as they help to make our school a safe place:

Ethan Chidavarume, Samuel Graham, Nikita Kjellqvist,

Blessing Tetyana, Logan Thomas, Safiyah Variawa

#### **GREEN CARDS:**

Well done to the following boys and girls for completing 10 sets of right choices and earning a green certificate!

GR R: Isabella Bou Rjeily, Riley Siepman

Gr 1: Adam Halliford, Georgia Hugo

GR 2: Hugo Charpin, Max Fernandes (X2), Lenny Herbert (X2), Abdelrahman Ali Mahmoud, Alex Matarise, Simphiwe Mbatani, Ahsan Rana, Eva Richter, Blessing Tetyana, Emily Vorwerk

WOW CERTIFICATES - We say well done and keep reading to

GR R: Joshua Argirakis, Isabella Bou Rjeily, Dalitso Kotlolo, Kai Little, Nevena Milojevic, Liam Rau, Viktor Veljkovic, Emily Whitehead

GR 1: Pablo Augoustides, Keane Barkley, Emilie Fourie, Everett Hsu, Kane Kirst, Shalwa Mbuge, Justin Swart

GR 2: Oscar Legrux, Abdelrahman Ali Mahmoud, Micah Sousa, Madison Thirsk

#### **BREAD BAG TAGS AND PLASTIC BOTTLE TOPS:**



Thank you Joshua Argirakis, Lylah Daniels, Harlee Levitt, Marc Levitt, Muhayr Matthews, Tiana Ngwira, Nina Sardo, Declan Tucker and Shelly van Acker for dropping off bread bag tags and plastic bottle tops at reception this week.

#### **STATIONERY LISTS FOR 2019:**

Stationery lists will be distributed with today's newsletter. Thank you to Ms Carol van der Spuy, Camps Bay School's Marketing Co-ordinator for facilitating our stationery lists with takealot.com!

Parents are welcome to purchase BTS 2019 stationery from a supplier of your choice eg Waltons, CNA etc. It is not compulsory to only purchase the stationery from takealot.com

#### **HIGH SCHOOL CLOTHING SHOP IMPORTANT INFO:**

It's that exciting time of year when we buy or replenish uniforms for our kids. Past experience has shown that parents who delay until the last minute queue for long periods of time which creates much tension and chaos. Where possible, please avoid the last or first days of term to purchase uniform.

To help solve this problem, we have introduced a 'Uniform pre-order system'. If you wish to use the pre-order service, please complete the attached form and return it as instructed on the form. Parents who have pre-ordered the uniform will have a dedicated, express queue for collection.

Since its introduction in 2016, we've had very positive feedback from parents who have used the system and been through the process.

We hope that your experience purchasing uniform is a pleasant one.

Please feel free to provide feedback and suggestions to Vanessa Miller at <a href="mailto:cs.rep-approximates/cs.rep-approxima

#### **OPERATING HOURS:**

Please take note of the Clothing Shop opening hours for end of 2018 and beginning of 2019:

The Clothing Shop will close for the holidays on Monday, 3rd December 2018 at 15h30. It will re-open on the 7th and 8th January 2019 from 08h00 - 14h00 (doors close at 13h30).

Thereafter, normal operating hours resume - from 9 January 2018 (Monday to Thursday 07h30 - 15h30)

#### **FINAL SCHOOL FEE ACCOUNTS FOR 2018:**

Final accounts for the year are now being issued. All outstanding fees are now due. Thank you!

Best Wishes, Linda Murray Head of the Preparatory Campus

### MINI-ADS..... Donation of R30 p/week for an insert. Thank you!

#### **AU-PAIR OR HOUSE-KEEPING:**

Irene (Adrian Bvonyongwa's aunt), is seeking employment as an au-pair or a housekeeping position. She has 5 years' experience and is available any time. Kindly contact Irene 073 760 6683.

#### THE GALILEO OPEN AIR CINEMA:

The Galileo Open Air Cinema presents family-friendly movies in the most magnificent settings this summer. Doors open onto a festive mini-market of food and beverages, interactive games and vibey music – perfect for bonding with your loved ones. After the sun sets, cuddle up and enjoy the movie on offer. Visit their website www.thegalileo.co.za to view the movie schedule and to book your tickets.

#### **KIDZ DISCOVERY:**

Kidz Discovery's fully registered Bridging BrightStart Preschool for 2,5 to 5,5 year olds, only preschool with a registered program for under 6s in Cape Town, is now open for registration for 2019 onwards. We have a few spaces open from term 2 with some parents relocating overseas. Please contact Kathy soonest on 0836542494 and email child's details through to info@kidzdiscovery.co.za. We have Wonderful Ones and Preschool Prep classes for younger children from I years and up to get them school ready, an ideal full whole child development and stimulation program and great introduction to socialisation under guidance of a loving caregiver, critical for under 3 year olds. Multimedia Art & Craft classes are offered as an extramural for 6 to 12 year olds. - Email info@kidzdiscovery.co.za or like Facebook: @kidzdiscoverypreschool or visit www.kidzdiscovery.co.za

#### KIDZ DISCOVERY TRICK OR TREAT PARTY:

Kidz Discovery is hosting a COSTUME SPOOKTACULAR safe TRICK OR TREAT PARTY fundraiser on Wednesday 31 October from 4 to 6 pm at our preschool in The Drive Camps Bay. Presold Tickets @ R130 including entrance, pizza dinner, pumpkin bucket, carousel ride, face painting and of course treats and lots of fun. Adult tickets R60 on pre-order. Please call Kathy on 0836542494 to secure your ticket. Friends and family welcome.